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[bookmark: _GoBack]Griffin Free Public Library
Board of Trustees Meeting
January 11, 2021 at 6:30pm


Present: Nancy Mayland, Chair; Marilyn Cavanaugh; Treasurer; Liz Michaud, Secretary; Kathy Growney, Library Director 

Guest in attendance: Patience Jackson, Library Consultant, Chris Chickering

Nancy Mayland called the meeting to order at 6:32 pm 

Nancy Mayland read the following preamble: 
Good Afternoon, as Chair of the Board of Library Trustees, I am declaring that an emergency exists and I am invoking the provisions of RSA 91-A:2, III (b).  Federal, state, and local officials have determined that gatherings of 10 or more people pose a substantial risk to our community in its continuing efforts to combat the spread of COVID-19. In concurring with their determination, I also find that this meeting is imperative to the continued operation of Town government and services, which are vital to public safety and confidence during this emergency. 

Governor Sununu issued Emergency Order #12 on March 23rd which provides local government boards the ability to conduct business using technology to hold remote meetings and not provide a public place of meeting but provide for the public’s ability to listen to the meeting.  As such, this meeting will be conducted without a quorum of this body physically present in the same location. 

At this time, I also welcome members of the public accessing this meeting remotely. Even though this meeting is being conducted in a unique manner under unusual circumstances, the usual rules of conduct and decorum apply. Any person found to be disrupting this meeting will be asked to cease the disruption. Should the disruptive behavior continue thereafter, that person will be removed from this meeting. 

Please note that all votes that are taken during this meeting shall be done by Roll Call vote to be in accordance with the provisions of RSA 91-A:2, III (e).  

Let’s start the meeting by taking a Roll Call attendance.  When each member states their name, also please state whether there is anyone in the room with you during this meeting, which is required under the Right-to-Know law.

Roll Call:  Nancy Mayland, Chair; Marilyn Cavanaugh, Treasurer; Liz Michaud, Secretary

Library Needs Assessment Review
Patience Jackson reviewed her draft of the library needs assessment and spreadsheet. 
She had a question about the floor/foundation of the original building, and these were answered by Nancy Mayland. Nancy mentioned it has been reinforced with cement pillars and has a new foundation, she also mentioned that the building got a new roof 5 years.
Patience mentioned the architect will need to pay special attention to the foundation of the original building to make sure it is stable and does not need updating.

Overall Patience finds that Kathy and the staff are doing a fantastic job in what amounts to a ranch house building. Patience was shocked at how little space we have compared to other libraries in towns of similar size, she said we are very undersized. 

Marilyn felt the chart in the assessment was the strongest part of the report. And Nancy said it presents the picture very graphically and factually. 

Kathy felt the estimates of space needs and cost were in line with the research that she’s don, as well as in line with the research that Hope Garner has done.  

A discussion was held about how large a collection we should have and how many seats. We think we need to strive for 33 thousand and 53 seats (this would double our collection). The physical media should not grow as people are really engaging with streaming services for audio and movies.  The standard is 10 volumes per square foot for adult books, but children’s books are thinner and its approx 20 volumes. Another judgment call is how much computer space will we need?  The standard computer set up is transitioning to laptops and iPads so we may not need traditional computer stations. However, we might need more chairs and desks, and decent quiet work spaces with internet access. 

Nancy mentioned that other libraries have some small office like spaces where a few people can work on a project together. And space for small craft and story time space for children. 

A discussion was held about meeting rooms that can be divided in two. We talked about a conference and a local history room (probably in the historic building) with a table for 10 people.

Patience asked about sharing the community room with other town departments. She is cautious that the Library needs to own the space and be responsible for scheduling and approving requests.  and we need to make sure that the library still has ability to use the space for its own programing.  Nancy said we could deal with this issue with a library policy.  Kathy suggests that we build a second meeting room that would be separate from the libraries meeting space. We feel this would be approved by other town organizations and families. A suggestion was made to have a second meeting room for 50 people, and the Library room would be for 75 people that could be divisible (35 and 40). 

A discussion was held about maintenance issues. Meeting rooms should have an outside glass wall so library staff see the room, storage is needed, and outside organizations will need to be responsible for clean up after the meeting and have access to restrooms but not the rest of the library. Scheduling, access, security, the library needs to be able to supervise the space. 

The library has an application to reserve museum passes and there are add on modules that we can use to schedule and approve people who want to use spaces. If a meeting room is positioned near the children’s room, it could be used for story time.

Patience asked about the sheds and what can be done with the items currently being stored.  We discussed Book Sale book storage, we have no basement because it’s wet, we could create an attic space but that would include a discussion of load factors and access for people with disabilities. Also an attic needs two methods of egress.  Patience suggested that the Museum pieces could be used to flavor the whole library with historic items, and become part of the main entrance or displayed in a glass case in the meeting space. Similar to the concept of the having a color that goes throughout the space.  A shed would be the most cost efficient (160 square feet), and Kathy suggested it should be right off the meeting room so we could be able to hold the book sale at the library. 

Next step is to work with Kathy to discuss the spaces and discussing how many chairs and small details

Patience will schedule another day to visit and talk with Kathy to draft the area descriptions.  Then we’ll have to vote to accept. ETA is sometime in the spring.  

Printed copies of report from Patience are available, we cannot send out digital copies.  

Correspondence:
· Thank You note sent to Mr & Mrs Senftleben.
· Kathy mentioned a letter to Nancy. 

Review Previous Meeting Minutes:
· Reviewed the minutes of the December Trustee meeting.
· Motion to approve the minutes made by Nancy Mayland/ Marilyn Cavenaugh 2nd. All in favor. Motion passed. 
· No one has responded to Kathy about the AC units estimate. Nancy to connect and try to get a response.  
· Reviewed the minutes of the December 16th Director Review meeting.
· Motion to approve the minutes made by Liz Michaud/Marilyn Cavenaugh 2nd. All in favor. Motion passed. 


Treasurer’s Report:
· Reviewed and discussed the Treasurers Report for December. 
· The Brain Fuse bill was paid.    
· Motion to accept the report and place it on file subject to audit made by Liz Michaud/ Nancy Mayland 2nd. All in favor. Motion passed. 

Directors Report:
· Reviewed and discussed the Directors Report for November.
· The Wi-fi Hotspots policy has been amended
· Motion to accept the new policy made by Nancy Mayland/ Liz Michaud 2nd.  All in favor, motion passed. 
· Statistics look good. 

Friends of the library 
· The Friends did not meeting in January. 

Old Business:
· Kathy’s annual review scheduled for  Jan 19th at 7pm

New Business:
· Marilyn asked about reimbursement for quicken review. 
· Annual Town Review – Kathy to work on the numbers and send to Liz for write up. Jan 31st is the deadline.
· Nancy to file for re-election. 

Any Other Business:
· NA

Opportunity for the Public to Speak:
· NA

Action Items:
· Nance to follow up on the AC Units

Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Liz Michaud/Marilyn Cavenaugh 2nd. All in favor. 

The next board meeting will be held Monday February 8th,  7pm via Zoom. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:21pm
Liz Michaud
Secretary
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